
 
 

Family Service 
11am in the Sanctuary 

 

Introit Holy Holy Holy 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship Hymn 228 verse 1 

The Lord in Zion reigneth; 

Let all the world rejoice, 

And come before His throne of grace 

With tuneful heart and voice; 

The Lord in Zion reigneth, 

And there His praise shall ring, 

To Him shall princes bend the knee, 

And kings their glory bring. 
 

Invocation Pastor Viorel Dan 
 

Scripture Meditation Joel 2: 1, 12-17  
 

Hymn 511 Fight the Good Fight 
 

Tithes and Offerings 

SDAH 369 Bringing in the Sheaves 
 

Dedication of baby Esther Mlalazi 

Pastor Des Rafferty 
 

Children's Time Pastor Jacques 

 

Pound in the Pot 

Hymn 680 Jesus Friend of Little Children 
 

Family Prayer David Burgess 
 

Hymn 697 Blessed Assurance 

 

Scripture Reading Acts 14:14-18 

Roland Guenin 
 

Sermon Pastor Jacques Venter 

Even When the Penny Doesn’t Drop 
 

Hymn 707 ‘Tis So Sweet to Trust in Jesus  
 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in silent meditation 
 

Postlude 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Contacts 

Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Stanborough Centre – Michael Swain 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

facebook.com/stanboroughpc 

twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 

 

 

 

 

In line with our church policy, kindly refrain from 

photography during services in order to 

maintain an atmosphere of reverence. 

 

 

 

 

10 June 2017 

 

 

 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

“Be still, and know that I am God; 

    I will be exalted among the nations, 

    I will be exalted in the earth.”  

The Lord Almighty is with us; 

the God of Jacob is our fortress. 

Psalm 46:10-11 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park 
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Flower Festival 

Soli Deo Gloria  
“To God Alone be the Glory” 

14-16 JULY 2017 
 

If you would like to sponsor, or part-sponsor,  

an arrangement, please see Audrey as soon as 

possible. If you have already agreed to sponsor an 

arrangement, please let Roslyn have your 

sponsorship. Thank You. 

 

Preview tickets for Thursday, 13 July and 

Gala Dinner tickets for Sunday, 15 July 

are available. Please order at 

flowerfestival2017@outlook.org 

or see Kirra, Roslyn or Audrey. 
 

http://facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch
http://twitter.com/stanboroughpc
mailto:bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org
mailto:flowerfestival2017@outlook.org


 

 

Sabbath School 
9.30am 

 

Welcome  

Hymn 62 Come Let Us Join Our Cheerful Songs 

Prayer  

Mission Story 

Lesson Study False Teachers 

Mission Offering 

Hymn 175 Rejoice the Lord is King 

Closing Prayer 

 

 

 

 

Parallel Service 
11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

 

Host Adam Murphy 

Praise Leader Beatrice Cooper 

Scripture text Acts 14:18-22 

Sermon Growing Pains  

Steven Moser 

Coordinator Adam Murphy  
 

  

 

 
 

 

 

Sunset Times 
Today: 9:18pm   Next Friday: 9:21pm (Watford) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Announcements & Diary 
 

 

The Family Ministries Prayer Basket will be presented to 

the Idowu family. We invite the church to pray for 

Tunmbi, Wumi, Somi, Banwo and Demilade. “Our prayer 

request is for a personal relationship with God, and for a 

desire to serve Him wholeheartedly.” Blessed are those 

who hunger and thirst for righteousness, for they will be 

filled. Matthew 5:6 

 

Recommendations Committee It is time to select eight 

members to serve on this committee. Please complete 

the slip you received this morning and submit it by next 

Sabbath, 17 June, in the offering plate or to a deacon. 
 

Stanborough News Summer Edition There are still a few 

that need to be delivered. Please pick up a bundle to 

deliver in the area around the church. 

 

The Sale last Sunday raised £1107 for the Flower Festival, 

and the Pathfinders raised £240 for the Health Fair. Thank 

you to all who supported the sale. 
 

Magazines and leaflets are available on the table in the 

concourse for you to share with your friends and 

neighbours. 
 

Old £5 notes are no longer legal tender. Please exchange 

them at your bank for new notes before placing in the 

offering plate. 

 

Picnic on the Park straight after the service today. Bring 

your food and a rug. Indoor space will be available in 

case of bad weather. 

 

Women in Prayer will meet today, 12.30-2.30pm. All ladies 

welcome to come and praise God and share their 

experiences. Soup and rolls will be served. 

 

The Singing Group will visit Riverside, Gade House and 

Cohn House, Explorer Road, WD18 6TQ, 3.30-4.30 today. 

 

Sabbath afternoon Bible Study is taking a summer break 

and will resume on 2 September. 

 

Monday Bible Study on Revelation, 7.30-8.30pm, in the 

Maple Room. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Tuesday Bible Study on Luke’s Gospel, 10.30-11.30am in 

the Maple Room. 
 

The Experience Tuesday 13 June, 7pm, with Paul Lee. 
 

Wednesday Prayer Meeting 7.30pm. All welcome for a 

time of contemplation, prayer and praise. 
 

The Soup Run on Friday 16 June will be led by Rachel Lunan 

and the driver is Joseph Cudjoe. If you wish to go on the 

Soup Run, please contact Rachel or Pat Walton. We are in 

urgent need of men’s shoes and trainers, especially large 

sizes, and men’s trousers. 
 

Family Beach Trip next Sunday 18 June to Knoll Beach, 

Studland Bay. Meet from 10am to the left of the café for 

a day full of fun, sand, games and hopefully plenty of 

sunshine! See Facebook or Alix for more details. 
 

Adventurer & Pathfinder Club Health Fair open to the 

community, 9 July, 11am-2pm. Health checks, healthy 

recipes, bouncy castle, and obstacle races for various 

age groups. We are planning a historical display of past 

generations of Pathfinders from the last 65+ years. If you 

can provide photos for the display, please give them to 

Paulina Rinta-aho. We also need donations of balloons, 

bouncy balls and other small toys, pencils, etc, to fill 200 

party bags. There is a collection box at the desk.  

The Welfare Department in is need of non-perishable 

foods: cans, packets, jars, etc. Thank you. 
 

Ski Equipment needed Pastor Jacques is looking to 

borrow two pairs of skis and four pairs of snow goggles to 

use as props for children’s worships at SEC Camp 

Meeting, 16-24 June. They will be carefully handled by 

Pastor Jacques and Pastor Wayne Erasmus only. 

Collection can be arranged. Thank you for your help. 
 

Gluten flour and Sosmix available from Pat Walton. All 

profits to the Church Development Fund. 

 

 

 

Youth Notes 
A huge “Thank you” to the Burgess family for hosting 

our travelling programme last Friday 

Today we are joining the church family picnic. Bring 

your food and your family. It’s going to be epic! 

This Friday, 16 June we will have a programme at 

church, starting at 7.30pm. Hope to see you there! 

Fundraising Meeting 24 June. Details to follow; keep 

an eye on WhatsApp. 

 
Prayer Corner 
Let us worship and praise God with the words of 

hymn 35  – for His endless wisdom, boundless power 

and awful purity.  

Also,  please continue to pray for those living 

and working in London in the shadow of the recent 

terror attacks. 
. 


